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MEMORANDUM











TO:		AAA Executive Directors	NOTICE#: 043009-1-I-SWCBS	





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D. Secretary	





DATE:	April 30, 2009





SUBJECT: 	Notice of Policy Instruction:  Nutrient Standards Phase-in Policy





The purpose of this notice is to address the reported status of the Area Agencies on Aging in implementing the nutrient standards outlined in the 2008 Program and Services Handbook.  In response to the Department's inquiry, all AAAs reported their contracts with providers reference compliance with requirements of the July 2008 Program and Services Handbook.  Area agencies further reported subcontractors have either updated language in their food vendor contracts or are in the process of doing so.


 


The Department is allowing an 18-month phase-in period (January 1, 2009 - July 1, 2010) for full implementation of the revised nutrient requirements.  During the phase-in period, AAAs must ensure local nutrition providers prepare to comply with the standards in the July 2008 Program and Services Handbook.  The Department suggests the AAAs observe the following activities to ensure that phase-in of the new standards occurs in a timely fashion:  


 


1.  AAA staff and nutrition-provider staff are familiar with the 2008 Program and Services Handbook nutritional requirements.  


 


2.  AAAs and nutrition providers have reviewed language in existing contracts and vendor agreements.  The AAAs' Qualified Dietitians and the nutrition providers' Qualified Dietitians should participate in reviewing the agreements to ensure there is no conflicting language regarding the nutrient standards.


 


3.  AAAs and nutrition providers have identified operation standards that need to be addressed (if any) and have a plan for cure.


 


4.  AAA and nutrition providers have explored and identified procurement options (if needed).


 


5.  AAAs and nutrition providers have developed a procurement plan (if needed) to assure selection of a vendor able to adhere to standards.


 


The goal of the nutrition program is to enable seniors to remain in their own homes with a high quality of life for as long as possible through the provision of appealing, nutritious meals. The revised nutrient requirements meet the needs of Florida's predominate demographic, the moderately active 70-plus- year-old female.  Implementation of these requirements will improve meal quality and increase meal consumption.  


 


We appreciate your assistance and cooperation.  If you have any questions, please contact your contract manager.  











